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Hello, No Fear Alumni,
Families, and Supporters!
Thank you so much for all you
do to support our program
and stay engaged with our 

A Note from the PMS: 
Lt. Colonel Flach

RECENT NEWS IN NO FEAR!

This semester we were fortunate enough to
have a group from SFAB (Security Force
Assistance Brigade) come to No Fear for a
training exercise. SFAB led the cadets through
an intense tactical workout including a run and
a litter carry exercise to simulate moving a
fallen soldier. After a breakfast Q & A session,
the training continued as the SFAB instructors
taught Call for Fires (calling for mortar or
artillery rounds) and Battle Drill 6 (Enter and
Clearing a room). We ended the day with
another Q & A session where SFAB shared
advice for future officers. 

SFAB TRAINING

Each year the No Fear Battalion conducts a
TCCC or Tactical Combat Casualty Care lab. This
year, this lab was led by a group of combat
medics from SFAB. This was a two part training
exercise including classroom instruction and
hands on training  during our Thursday lab. The
cadets learned about Care under Fire, Tactical
Field Care, Administering Self-Aid, Administering
Buddy-Aid, and how to call up a 9-Line MEDEVAC
Request. During lab, the cadets learned to apply
CAT Tourniquets and ran practical exercises
where a buddy was injured and they had to
perform buddy-aid, carry their partner to safety,
perform an asessment on their injury, and call up
a MEDEVAC request to get their partner to
safety. These are skills that important for any
future soldier to know and the trianing
opportunity was incredibly valuable for cadets in
developing their individaal soldier skills.

COMBAT MEDICS FROM THE 2ND SFAB
VISIT 

cadets.  We’ve had an incredible Spring thus far,
and can’t wait to commission the class of 2025 on
May 9  (WSSU) and May 16  (WFU).  I hope you’ll
consider joining us on those days to celebrate the
Army’s newest 2LTs.  Special thanks to those of
you who have supported the BN either through our
branch mentorship program, financial gifts, or as
guest speakers at an event.  It means so much to
know that you are behind us.  I hope we see you at
the Mil Ball on 24 April or commissioning so we
can thank you in person!  The class of 2029 is
already starting to take shape and it looks like it
will be another strong year for the No Fear BN!
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Upcoming Events

March 29-30th

This event is held annually to prepare our MS 3
cadets for Advanced Camp. It is a weekend long
training exercise which includes: Marksmanship
training, Land Navigation, and instruction from the
MS 4 cadets who attended camp the previous
summer.

Superlab

Saturday, April 12th

The Mountain Man Memorial March
(MMMM) is a yearly event that honors
fallen service members and their families.
The march began in 2008 as a way to
honor 1LT Frank B. Walkup, IV, a
University of Tennessee ROTC graduate
who died in Iraq in 2007.  

Mountain Man Memorial March

Scan the QR-Code below for a link to
our No Fear giving page if you want to

support upcoming No Fear events!

Scan the QR-Code below for a link to
our No Fear merch store if you want to

rep the No Fear Battalion!

April 4-6th

JFTX or Joint Field Training Exercise is our annual
field training conducted in conjunction with North
Carolina A&T and Appalachain State University.
During this weekend long event cadets from all
three schools combine to train on tactics by
running through tactics lanes.

JFTX



Impact of Supporting No Fear
Thank you for considering a donation to the No Fear

Battalion. Below are examples of how your
contribution may be used to help support cadet

training, development, and events!

$10

$75

$50

$25

$200

$100
Supports  registration for a
cadet to attend the Army-10

Miler!

Supports a cadet to attend
our annual Military Ball!

Supports registration for a
cadet to attend Mountain

Man Memorial March!

Supports training events for
cadets and allows us to buy
more advanced training aids

like medical equipment.

Supports a cadet meal
after a training exercise or

a battalion polo. 

Helps to fund battalion events
like Military Ball and Branch
Night which celebrates our
cadets and their success 



Thank you to Wake Forest
University and Winston-Salem

State University for supporting the
remodeling of our cadet

classrooms and buildings!



T h u r s d a y ,  A p r i l  2 4 t h  f r o m  6 - 9  p m
T h e  B a r n  a t  R e y n o l d a

T i c k e t s  a r e  $ 2 5  f o r  c a d e t s  a n d  $ 4 0  f o r  c a d r e  a n d
a l u m n i !

C h e c k s :  W a k e  F o r e s t  U n i v e r s i t y  M e m o  L i n e :  R O T C
M i l i t a r y  B a l l

NO FEAR MILITARY
BALL 2025

Join the No Fear BN for a shared meal, guest
speaker, and dancing to celebrate our success this

year!

IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO ATTEND BUT WOULD STILL BE GENEROUS ENOUGH TO
SPONSOR A CADET WHO IS NOT ABLE TO AFFORD A TICKET, PLEASE USE THE
SAME LINK AND PURCHASE A TICKET UNDER THE NAME “CADET CADET”. YOUR
DONATION WILL HELP ENSURE THAT EVERY CADET HAS THE OPPORTUNITY TO

ATTEND THIS SPECIAL NIGHT”

QR-Code for Ticket Purchase

Door prizes for cadets!!!


